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1 Terms of reference for the Rapid Response Committee 

Responsibilities 

The following terms of reference are proposed for the Rapid Response Committee. 

On behalf of the EITI Board, the Rapid Response Committee shall consider developments in 

implementing countries of a particularly serious and time-sensitive nature. Any Board member can 

request that a case be considered by the Rapid Response Committee. The International Secretariat 

may also bring cases to the attention of the Committee if there is a concern that implementation of the 

EITI Standard in the country is at risk and a rapid response is needed. As far as possible, the Rapid 

Response Committee will prioritise gaining a full understanding of the situation and of the implications 

of different courses of action. The Committee can recommend specific actions to the Board, taking into 

account the Board’s mandate to “act in the best interests of the EITI Association at all times” (Article 

12.1 of the Articles of Association). It can also decide to remain informed of the situation and may 

recommend that the International Secretariat consider specific actions as part of its regular support to 

implementation. The Committee does not take decisions on behalf of the EITI Board. The activities of 

the Committee shall be reported to the Board as part of the Secretariat’s regular implementation 

progress reports and Validations. Due to the ad-hoc nature of this Committee, the Rapid Response 

Committee does not agree work plans like other EITI Board committees do. The Committee is chaired 

by the International Secretariat. 

Committee policy on observers and quorum 

The Committee follows the Board’s procedure on observers and quorum as established at its meeting 

in Jakarta in 2011 and reaffirmed in 2014 and 2016. The EITI’s Committee observer policy is available 

here. 

For a meeting to be considered quorate, each constituency should have at least one member present 

and there should be at least one member from implementing countries. If a meeting is not quorate, 

decisions may be taken by correspondence on a no-objection basis following the circulation of meeting 

minutes.  

2 Background 

The Rapid Response Committee was set up at the 4th EITI Board Meeting in Accra on 22 February 

2008, to “develop a proposed framework for EITI rapid responses to political developments". The 

Committee was originally established to address concerns by some civil society members that “the EITI 

Board should be able to respond quickly to cases in which civil society or other stakeholders were 

excluded from playing a fully active role in monitoring revenue transparency”. The Committee has met 
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on an ad-hoc basis, often on short notice, and has been used by the Board to address a variety of 

concerns where a rapid response was considered necessary. This has included outbreaks of civil war 

(Yemen), particularly serious or time-sensitive allegations of civil society space being constrained 

(Ethiopia), or other time-sensitive events or decisions that have threatened to derail implementation 

(Liberia). The Committee has often served to keep the Board informed of events in real-time in between 

Board discussions of implementation progress reports, Validation and Board circulars, as well as 

providing guidance to the International Secretariat and regularly monitor events.   

 


